

SECRET

DIARY NOTES

25X1

DD/S

[Redacted]

31 May 1961

1. At the Deputies' Meeting this morning:

[Redacted]

25X1

b. Mr. Kirkpatrick announced that the President's Foreign Intelligence Advisory Board will meet again on Wednesday, 7 June.

25X1A

c. Kirk also announced that [Redacted] has about decided to discontinue the book which he is writing because he cannot get clearances to publish the material which he wants to include. In this connection, Kirk pointed out that all of General Donovan's files, all of which are quite sensitive, are in New York and should be turned over to the Agency. The Director asked Kirk to speak to Larry Houston and try to get the ^{possession} ~~cession~~ of these files as quickly as possible.

25X1A6A

[Redacted]

25X1A9A

3. I talked to [Redacted] about Mr. Bundy's request for courier service and top secret storage facilities in the Cambridge area for Dr. Kissinger. I have asked the Office of Operations to assume responsibility for this chore with the understanding that they can call on the Office of Security and other Agency elements for assistance. I also telephoned [Redacted] and made arrangements for [Redacted] of the Contact Division to go over and work out the details with him.

25X1A9A

25X1A9A

25X1A9A

25X1A9A

4. Dr. Tietjen was over to discuss with me two cases of dependents going overseas: One case is that of the seventy-five-year-old mother of Miss [Redacted], and the other is the case of the seventy-nine-year-old mother of [Redacted]. I agreed with John that we should permit these ladies to go with the understanding that [Redacted]

25X1

25X1

25X1A9A

[Redacted] they will not be entitled to medical benefits.

5. John also discussed with me the case of [Redacted], a patient at Sheppard Pratt Hospital. The Division has proposed that the Agency pay \$9 a day, which is the difference between the hospitalization insurance and the actual cost, so as to avoid his being

SECRET

transferred to the Maryland State Institution. I told Dr. Tietjen that unless there was some security reason why we should do this I felt that we would have to deny the request when received. I learned subsequently that this case was presented to the PSAS Board today and that they are making a grant, which would seem to solve the problem.

25X1A 6. John talked to me about the FE Division proposal to discontinue medical serv-
25X1A9A ices [redacted] I told him that I did not think that this should be done without the Direc- 25X1
tor's knowledge and approval.

25X1 [redacted]

25X1A6A 8. Des Fitzgerald telephoned to tell me that Woody Wollner, Deputy Assistant Sec-
25X1A9A retary for International Organization Affairs, Department of State, would probably be asking
us to meet with him next week to talk about the future of [redacted] 25X1A9A

25X1A9A 9. I talked with [redacted] of the Cover Division, [redacted]
25X1A9A Staff, and [redacted] of EE Division about the recall of [redacted] to active duty. The
25X1 25X1A9A [redacted] does not appear to have given up on the [redacted] matter and there is some reason
25X1A9A to believe that they are setting some trap to prove that we were wrong about this case. I
cautioned both [redacted] to make very sure that any statements that we
make are bulletproof.

DD/S:LKW:mam